
 
 

 

Principal Report 

 August   2024 

Enrollment  

Enrollment week 1 for the 2024/2025 school year is currently 377. Final enrollment will be 

registered with the GaDoe following Day 10.  

 

Charter Obligations  

 During the monthly meeting of the State Charter School Commission (SCSC) the state 

charter schools were listed on a performance matrix. Our current numbers are within acceptable 

ranges in our financial measurements: 

Current assets divided by current liabilities     Exceeds Standard – 27.59 

         (1.0 to 3.0 Meets) 

Unrestricted Cash        Exceeds Standard – 188 days 

         (Greater than 75) 

Efficiency Margin       Exceeds Standard – 110% 

         (10% or Greater) 

Debt to Asset ratio       Exceeds Standard – 10 % 

         (Below 25%) 

 

Website Movement  

Top Performing pages:   

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

First Reading Benchmark  

All third graders tested at grade level or higher. Elementary grades are required to benchmark 

three times using a test methods approved the GaDoe and that data is shared. This is part of the 

new Dyslexia test package published by the GaDoe.  

Construction of Gym 

Foundation is in and approved by the county. Pillars are schedule in the next 20 days depending 

on weather. Building assembly will follow county inspection of foundation and floor.  

 Georgia Charter School Association (GCSA)  

I attended a meeting for the GCSA on August 8th. We met with Dr. Bonnie Holiday (Association 

President), Lisa McDonald (VP of Charter Expansion and Success) and Michelle Wirth                

(Director of Marketing and Communications). Noticeably missing; any representation for the 

State Charter School Commission.  

Security Resource Officer (SRO) Opportunity 

Captain Smith of the Coweta County Sheriff’s office managers the SROs for Trinity High and 

Heritage Schools. We visited with officer Deputy Marquis Todd who explained the program and 

he would like to add Odyssey to the schools managed by this group. He will review the school 

needs with Captain Smith and bring us a proposal for cost and procedures. (Security Grant)  

Football Program with Heritage Middle School  

 We meet with Head coach Richard Moncrief and Middle School Coach Ricky Parks. They have 

offered the opportunity for our middle school kids to participate with the Heritage football 

players in middle school. We reviewed the opportunity with legal and they have developed a 

release form for our parents which allows us to communicate grades (pass or fail) with the 

coaches to ensure eligibility during the season. Heritage will transport students from Odyssey to 

the Heritage field every day. Parents will pick them up after practice. Uniforms will be supplied 

by Heritage.  

 

 

 



 
 

Notes:  

 

  


